
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

UPDATE: INFECTIOUS LARYNGOTRACHEITIS (ILT) ADVISORY  
Niagara Region 

 
April 30, 2018 

 

 
The FBCC is issuing an update to the March 16, 2018 Biosecurity Advisory relating to the diagnosis of 
ILT on a commercial broiler chicken farm in the northwestern part of the Niagara Region. 

 

 

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW: 
 

• A second case of ILT has been identified in a subsequent crop of vaccinated broiler chickens 
being raised in the same barn as the first case. However, the attending veterinarian stated that 
the vaccine appears to be effective in preventing new cases as general flock health is improving. It 
is important to remember that the ILT virus can be very persistent in litter, on interior wood 
surfaces and the environment. 

• FBCC continues to coordinate disease response efforts with Chicken Farmers of Ontario, the 
farmer, their veterinarian, OMAFRA and industry partners to eliminate the disease on the index 
farm and prevent spread of the virus.  

• All farmers, family food growers and service providers operating in the advisory area are strongly 
advised to maintain enhanced biosecurity measures at this time.   

• Active flock health monitoring continues on-site as well as on linked farms and those nearby. 

• To date there have been no further reports of ILT beyond the index farm.  

• The enhanced biosecurity advisory area will remain in place until disease control can be assured. 
 

As your farm has been identified as being located within the 10km biosecurity advisory area, we 
request that you remain vigilant in following the enhanced biosecurity procedures that are in 
effect. 

 
Should you suspect any signs of health concerns in your flock, please contact your veterinarian as 
well as your Board. ILT is a serious, contagious disease caused by a respiratory virus. Signs to look for 
include: increased mortality, noisy breathing, head-shaking, off feed, decreased egg production, 
inactivity, ruffled feathers and conjunctivitis. 
 
Please advise any visitors to your premises of your biosecurity protocols because of this situation 
and keep a logbook of movement in relation to your farm. Minimize visits to other poultry 
production sites, avoid exchanging equipment with other poultry production sites or ensure that it is 

washed and disinfected. Ensure all personnel in contact with birds wear boots, protective suits, head 

coverings and gloves/proper handwashing procedures. Ensure adequate control of vermin and wild 
birds. 
 
Any updates will be provided through www.fbcc.ca. 
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